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To whom it may concern: 
 
Flat Rock Gully, it’s a place where play and deepen our knowledge. I’m writing this letter in 
regard to stop the purpose of the northern beach tunnel being built, as a student at Willoughby, 
we utilise this environment for a learning experience. Due to its close distance to school, we have 
easy and fast access to a rich and diverse ecosystem. I’ve been down to the gully many times 
throughout my school years, and it provided me with so much information about our native 
species and animals. It would be problematic and unethical to destroy such a precious place. 


